Texas High School Lacrosse League 
Board of Directors Meeting
May 10, 2010

In Attendance:
Ray, Patty, Rick, Al, Nancy, Jay, Ed, Joe
Absent:
Steve, Mike, Rashad, Chris, Ashley

Meeting started at 7:05

1. Outstanding Minutes
The April 12 Minutes were approved with revisions. The April 26 Minutes were approved unanimously as is.

2. State Championship
The State Championship in Dallas was a great success. There were approx. 2,500 -3,000 spectators in attendance to watch the various games throughout the weekend.  KTXA Channel 21 will air the Coppell vs. Houston Christian and Highland Park vs St. Marks Championship games.  Ray thanked everyone involved in pulling off a fun and successful championship weekend. 


3.  June Board of Directors Meeting
The Annual BoD Meeting will be held June 19th in Houston.  Ray asked that the Board review the rulebook before the meeting so that there can be a meaningful discussion of items that need to be revised and discussed at the annual state members meeting. The Coordinators will request that the coaches submit rule change proposals to them at the district meetings so that proposals can be posted to the THSLL website for review by members before the Sept.  members meeting. A deadline date for proposals will be posted on the website shortly. 

4. Matriculation
Ed advised the Board that 3 teams in the North would like to move from D3 to D2. The teams will need to draft a paper on why they should move up and how they will meet eligibility requirements. The receiving division will vote on the change. In the fall, the Board nominated several North District teams for changes. Rick and Rashad advised the board that based on the Board’s recommendation, the North D1 coaches voted unanimously for 3 teams to move from D2 to D1. The 3 teams include Plano West, Coppell, and Allen.  Rick will contact each team individually to discuss the vote. Teams have 30 days to appeal the decision. Appeals must be in writing to the THSLL Commissioner. Al advised that several teams from the Central District may change divisions. He will advise the Board of any changes. Current players on teams affected by these changes can play out their 4 year eligibility. Incoming freshman, if not zoned to the new D1 team, can choose to play for the newly designated D1 team or the closest D2 team. Youth players must be zoned to the team they will end up playing for in high school. Playing on a youth team does not have any bearing on where the youth player will compete in high school. Rule 8.0 of the THSLL rulebook dictates where players are eligible to compete.

5. District Meetings
Post season district meetings must be held by May 28th. An email will be sent by the coordinators with dates for their districts.

The meeting adjourned at 9:06.

Next meeting is May 24th at 7:00 p.m.


